
 Representative Adam C. Bird 
Ohio House District 66 

  

 
 

Contact Information: 

Office:  (614) 644-6034 
Email: Rep66@ohiohouse.gov 

 
77 S. High St., Columbus, OH 43215 

 

Committees:  

Vice-Chair, Primary & Secondary Education 
Agriculture & Conservation 
Health 
Higher Education & Career Readiness 

 

 
Sponsor Testimony 

House Bill 465 
Before the House Committee on Transportation & Public Safety 

 
February 15, 2022 

 
Chair Baldridge, Vice-Chair McClain, Ranking Member Sheehy, thank you for the opportunity to 
provide sponsor testimony today on House Bill 465. 
 
This bill is designed to give citizens and schools more information about upcoming roadway 
construction projects, to allow school districts more preparation time in advance. 
 
This straightforward and simple bill does the following: 
 

 Requires the Director of Transportation to notify the general community and offer an 
opportunity for appropriate public involvement before making any significant changes to any 
street or roadway. 

 Specifically requires the Director to notify any school impacted by an additional state 
highway, or a significant change to a state highway or other street or roadway. 

 Requires the Director, or any person preparing a traffic safety study for the Department of 
Transportation, to do both of the following:   

o Consider the impact of a proposed project on traffic through a designated school zone; 
and   

o Evaluate any increase or decrease of traffic through a designated school zone in light 
of the safety of students and school traffic. 

 
Notify and consider.  That is all that this bill is directing the Department of Transportation to do. As I 
said: simple, and straightforward. 
 
We are happy to answer any questions from the committee at this time. 


